Community Bulletin



No 4/22 **2 March 2022**



Gracious God,

you call us to follow you and to be faithful disciples of Jesus.

Give us the courage we need to live out your message through our words and actions.

Help us to be examples of generosity, kindness and forgiveness,

so that we may bring about your kingdom here on earth.

We make our prayer through Christ, our Lord. Amen.

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Parents and Carers.

I am very grateful for the great response to the use of rapid antigen tests (RAT) during these first two weeks of term. This has helped a number of families identify positive cases in children very early and therefore get appropriate care. This is helping to keep everyone safe and well.

Details about the collection of the next round of rapid antigen tests are included with this bulletin in the 'school News' section.

School COVIDSafe Settings Update

The Victorian Government recently announced that existing COVIDSafe measures in schools and early childhood settings would continue until the end of Term 1.

Rapid Antigen Tests

Rapid antigen tests (RATs) will continue to be used until the end of Term 1.

The testing schedule will remain the same, with all primary school students and staff recommended to test at home twice a week. Ideally this is every Monday and Thursday morning before leaving home.



I am aware that many families have either not collected the last round of testing kits or have chosen not to test their children.

While the use of RATs remains voluntary, I strongly encourage you to keep doing this with your children.

This testing has proved an important tool to help reduce the number of COVID-19 cases and ensure our school is as safe as possible.

Please remember that you must report a COVID-positive result to the school by phone. This is so that we can support students, record that they will be absent while in 7-day isolation, and let the rest of the school community know there has been a positive case onsite and that they should monitor for symptoms.



We continue to provide rapid antigen test kits for every child. There is no shortage of supply!

Parents and Carers can collect rapid antigen test kits from Jericho Village on any school day between the hours of 8.30am and 4.00pm.

Face Masks

For the remainder of term 1, and unless a lawful exemption applies, face masks will also be required to be worn inside school buildings by:

- children in years 3 6;
- school staff;
- parents, carers and family members; and
- visitors and contractors.

Your continued cooperation with both of these COVIDSafe arrangements is greatly appreciated.

Pupil Free Days 2022

This year we will hold pupil free days on the first two days of term 2 and term 3. The dates are as follows:

- Term 2: Tuesday, 26 April and Wednesday, 27 April
- Term 3: Monday, 11 July and Tuesday, 12 July

These dates are set aside for staff seminars during which times all staff will engage in professional learning directly related to their role.

Village OHSC, our before and after school care provider, will offer families access to full day child care on these days.

T: 9308 6177

I will provide more information about these days closer to the dates.

Thank you Iman

On behalf of the school community I want to extend a heartfelt thank you to Iman Shisho who leaves us after having served as our school crossing supervisor for the past 5 years.

Rain, hail or shine Iman has stood at the school crossing keeping our community safe.

I know that we will certainly miss Iman's warm smile which greeted us all every morning and afternoon.

Kind regards,

PAUL SEDUNARY

Principal

SCHOOL NEWS

Job Vacancy - Crossing Supervisor



We are seeking to employ a school Crossing Supervisor to assist children and other pedestrians to safely cross the road in the main school car park.

This is a part-time role.

The Crossing Supervisor's daily work hours are split across two time periods: 8.15 - 9.15am and 2.30 - 4.00pm.

To be eligible for this position applicants must demonstrate:

- A friendly, helpful and courteous communication style.
- Ability to work in a cooperative manner with children and adults, with the ability to be persuasive and assertive when necessary.
- Ability to educate children and parents about safety at children's crossings.
- Ability to liaise with the school staff.
- Ability to remain calm and in control in difficult circumstances.
- Ability to deal appropriately with confrontation.
- An ability to understand the relevant traffic laws.

Applicants must be fit, alert and possess the physical and mental ability to react in an emergency.

A valid Working with Children Check is a mandatory requirement.

If you are interested in this position, please contact the School Office for a full role description and application form.



Applicants for this position must complete and submit the application form by no later than 4.00pm Friday, 11 March.

School Uniform

- During term 1 all children are required to wear the school hat while outdoors.
- Please ensure that your child's hat is clearly labelled with their name.
- Hats can be purchased from the Uniform Shop or School Office.
- Black school shoes are to be worn every day.
- School shoes must be totally black in colour they can not have any other visible colour .
- Runners/sneakers can only be worn on the days the children have physical education or sport.





HAVE YOU PLANNED AHEAD FOR THE REMAINDER OF THE TERM?

With VillageOSHC you can book up to 24 hours in advance for the lowest fee and manage your bookings 24 hours a day! That means ultimate flexibility! If you need to cancel a booking, all you have to do is cancel 24 hours in advance, and you won't pay a fee!

Visit villageOSHC.com.au to book!

SOME ACTIVITIES YOU MIGHT HAVE SEEN AROUND YOUR VILLAGEOSHC SERVICE!

- Creating Bird feeders
- Salt dough ornaments
- Game of Hot potato
- Oil pastel painting
- Animal face pancakes

















ألنشرة ألمدرسية

2 آذار 2022

يارب،

إنك تدعونا لنتبعك وأن نكون تلاميذ مخلصين ليسوع.

امنحنا الشجاعة التي نحتاجها لكي نعيش رسالتك من خلال أقوالنا وأفعالنا.

ساعدنا لنكون قدوة في الكرم واللطف والمغفرة ،

حتى نأتى بملكوتك هنا على الأرض.

نصلي من خلال المسيح ربنا.

آمين.

رسالة من مدير ألمدرسة

أعزائي أولياء الأمور ومقدمي الرعاية ،

أنا ممتن جدًا للاستجابة الكبيرة لاستخدام اختبارات المستضدات السريعة (RAT) خلال هذين الأسبوعين الأولين من الفصل. وقد ساعد هذا عددًا من العائلات على تحديد الحالات الإيجابية لدى الأطفال في وقت مبكر جدًا وبالتالي الحصول على الرعاية المناسبة. هذا يساعد في الحفاظ على سلامة الجميع وبصحة جيدة.

يتم تضمين تفاصيل حول تسليم وجبة علب فحص المستضدات السريعة التالية في هذه النشرة في قسم "أخبار المدر سة."

تحديث إعدادات المدرسة حول السلامة من كوفيد

أعلنت حكومة ولاية فيكتوريا مؤخرًا أن التدابير الأمنة الحالية لفيروس كورونا في المدارس وبيئات الطفولة المبكرة ستستمر حتى نهاية الفصل الدراسي الأول

فحص المستضد السريع

سيستمر استخدام اختبارات المستضد السريع (RATs) حتى نهاية ألفصل ألأول

ستستمر اوقات القيام بالحص كما هو ، مع توصية جميع طلاب المدارس الابتدائية والموظفين بإجراء الاختبار في المنزل مرتين في الأسبوع. من الناحية المثالية ، يكون هذا صباح كل يوم اثنين وخميس قبل مغادرة المنزل.

أعلم أن العديد من العائلات إما لم تستلم الوجبة الأخيرة من علب الاختبار أو اختارت عدم اختبار أطفالها.

بينما يظل استخدام RATs طوعيًا ، فإنني أشجعك بشدة على الاستمرار في فعل ذلك مع أطفالك.

أثبت هذا الاختبار أنه أداة مهمة للمساعدة في تقليل عدد حالات COVID-19 والتأكد من أن مدرستنا آمنة قدر الإمكان.

يرجى تذكر أنه يجب عليك إبلاغ المدرسة بنتيجة إيجابية COVID عبر الهاتف. هذا حتى نتمكن من دعم الطلاب ، وتسجيل أنهم سيكونون غائبين أثناء فترة العزل و لمدة 7 أيام ، وإعلام بقية المجتمع المدرسي بوجود حالة إيجابية في الموقع وأنه يجب عليهم مراقبة الأعراض.

نواصل تقديم علب فحص ألمستضدات ألسريعة لكل طفل. العلب متوفرة لجميع ألعوائل وبدون نقص!

يمكن للوالدين ومقدمي الرعاية جمع مجموعات اختبار المستضد السريع من قرية أريحا Jericho Village في أي يوم در اسي بين الساعة 8.30 صباحًا و 4.00 مساءً.

أقنعة الوجه (ألكمامة)

خلال الفترة المتبقية من الفصل الدراسي ألأول ، وما لم يتم تطبيق استثناء قانوني ، سيُطلب أيضًا ارتداء أقنعة الوجه داخل مباني المدرسة من خلال:

- ألطلاب لصفوف الثالث ، الرابع ، الخامس و السادس .
 - الكادر ألتعليمي
 - الآباء ومقدمي الرعاية وأفراد الأسرة
 - الزوار وجميع ألمقاولين و العمال .

نقدر كثيرا تعاونك المستمر في جميع الترتيبات الآمنة و أللازمة .

عطلة ألطلاب

في هذا العام ، سيكون للأطفال عطلة أو لايوجد دوام مدرسي في اليومين الأولين من الفصل الدراسي ألثاني والثالث . التواريخ هي كما يلي:

- الفصل الثاني: الثلاثاء والأربعاء 26 و 27 نيسان.
- الفصل الثالث: الإثنين 11 تموز والثلاثاء 12 تموز.

يتم تخصيص هذه التواريخ لأجتماع الموظفين التي يشارك خلالها جميعهم في التعلم المهني المرتبط مباشرة بدور هم. ستوفر موسسة فيليج اوشو ، مقدم الرعاية قبل وبعد المدرسة ، خدمة ألرعاية في هذه ألأيام .

سنعلمكم بالمزيد من المعلومات حول هذه الأيام لاحقاً

شكر و تقدير للسيدة إيمان

نيابة عن المجتمع المدرسي ، أود أن أتقدم بخالص الشكر إلى إيمان شيشو التي تركتنا بعد أن عملت كمشرف على عبور المدرسة على مدار السنوات الخمس الماضية.

وقفت إيمان عند معبر المدرسة للحفاظ على مجتمعنا آمنً متحدية ألمطر و ألبرد و ألشمس الحارقة .

سنفتقد بالتأكيد ابتسامة إيمان الدافئة التي استقبلتنا كل صباح ومساء.

أطبب التحبات،

بول سيدينيري - مدير المدرسة

أخبار المدرسة

وظيفة شاغرة - مشرف عبور

نسعى لتوظيف مشرف عبور المدرسة لمساعدة الأطفال والمشاة الآخرين على عبور الطريق بأمان في موقف السيارات الرئيسي بالمدرسة.

هذه الوظيفة متوفرة بدوام جزئي.

يتم تقسيم ساعات العمل اليومية لمشرف العبور على فترتين زمنيتين: 8.15 - 9.15 صباحًا و 2.30 - 4.00 بعد الظهر.

ليكون مؤهلاً لهذا المنصب ، يجب على المتقدمين إثبات:

- ودود وله حب المساعدة و مهذب في تعامله مع ألآخرين.
- القدرة على العمل بطريقة تعاونية مع الأطفال والبالغين ، مع القدرة على الإقناع والحزم عند الضرورة.
 - القدرة على توعية الأطفال وأولياء الأمور بالسلامة عند معابر الأطفال.
 - القدرة على الاتصال مع موظفي المدرسة.
 - القدرة على التزام الهدوء والسيطرة في الظروف الصعبة.
 - القدرة على التعامل بشكل مناسب عند مواجهته للأخرين.
 - القدرة على فهم قوانين المرور المتبعة .

يجب أن يكون اللياقة والنباهة ولديهم القدرة الجسدية والعقلية للرد في حالات الطوارئ.

أمتلاك إجازة العمل مع الأطفال سارية المفعول مطلبًا إلز اميًا.

إذا كنت مهتمًا بهذا الوظيفة ، فيرجى الاتصال بمكتب المدرسة للحصول على وصف الدور الكامل واستمارة الطلب. يجب على المتقدمين لهذا المنصب إكمال وتقديم نموذج الطلب في موعد أقصاه 4.00 مساءً يوم الجمعة 11 آذار .

ألزى ألمدرسي

- خلال الفصل الدراسي الأول ، يُطلب من جميع الأطفال ارتداء قبعة المدرسة أثناء التواجد في الهواء الطلق.
 - يرجى التأكد من كتابة أسم طفلك و بوضوح عليها.
 - يمكن شراء القبعات من حانوت ألزي المدرسي أو مكتب المدرسة.
 - یجب ارتداء أحذیة مدرسیة سوداء كل يوم.
 - يجب أن تكون الأحذية المدرسية سوداء بالكامل فلا يمكن أن يكون لها أي لون مرئى آخر.
 - يمكن ارتداء أحذية الرياضية فقط في الأيام المخصصة للرياضة.

